
 

 

Tel : 01929 552949 
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Website : www.sandfordprimary.dorset.sch.uk 

Newsletter 11 (22/03/2024)   
Learn    Love    Laugh 

"And over all these virtues put on love, which binds them 
together in perfect unity." Colossians 3 v14 

 

Love 
kindness  →  compassion 
gentleness  →  humility 

patience  →  forgiveness 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 
This is probably the last news letter of the term – so Happy Easter! On Wednesday next week 

we have our end of term awards ceremony so there will be much to celebrate! 

 

You will notice a change to the way CLASS DOJO can be used after Easter. We have taken 

the decision to disable the private message function between teachers and parents. I feel 

the cons outweigh the pros on this feature, and we are increasingly seeing quite harsh and 

‘not nice’ messages from parents/carers directly to teachers – including evenings and 

weekends. Some parents/carers are typing and sending messages using a tone or language 

they would (hopefully) not be prepared to say face to face. The workload and wellbeing of 

staff is important to me.  

  

You are welcome to get in touch with the class teachers via the school office in person, by 

‘phone or by email. Dojo will still be used for generic class reminders and information. I will be 

leaving the instant message service ‘on’ my account (and I am linked to all 14 classes) for 

now – we’ll see how it goes. On Thursday 28th March each parent account will be blocked 

from messaging the teacher.  

 

Many Thanks, 

 

Paul Beveridge 

Headteacher 

 

After School Clubs: 

Please be advised that all After School Clubs will finish this week Friday 22nd March 2024 with the 

exception of AJM Sports. If you have signed up with AJM Sports these will still continue next week. 

 

Lunch Time Clubs: 

All Lunch time clubs have also finished this week, with the exception of Tuesday Lunch time Sketching 

& Drawing for Y3 & Y4. 

 

AJM Sports Monday & Tuesday Lunchtime Football sessions Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 will also continue next week 

and for the first week back 15th & 16th April when we return after the Easter break. 
 

More information will follow regarding signing up for the  

New School Clubs for the Summer Term. 
 

AJM Sports will start again straight after the Easter break on 15th April for the Summer Term, a letter will 

follow with the details to sign up directly with them. 
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Friday 15th March 2024 – Thursday 21st March 2024 

 

 

The Lost Property baskets are over flowing!!! 
 

If you are missing anything please come and check. 

Items not collected will be removed by end of term. 

 

Anything school related without a name will be donated to the 

PTA pre-loved uniform sale. 

 

All other un-named items will be donated to charity. 

 

 

Y5 BIKE-ABILITY 
 
Olive and Willow class (nearly all of the Y5 children) partook in fantastic cycling 
sessions over the past two weeks. Huge thanks to Mary Appleton for organising the 
groups, timetable and bikes/helmets (on loan from Upton Juniors). Also thanks to Di 
Kimble and Mary for attending and supporting the sessions for so many days. 
Rob and Karen did a fab job and the children have come away with vital road 
sense skills and a lot of enjoyment.  

 



 
 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 
  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Everyone rocked their socks supporting World Down Syndrome Awareness Day 

A big thankyou to you all for taking part! 



 
 
 
 
 
  

                                                                                                                                                                        

FOOTBALL NEWS 
 

          This week we held football matches at Home for Y5 & Y6 against  

          St Marks Swanage and St Mary’s Swanage Primary schools.  

          All the children enjoyed themselves and played really well.  

           

          Here are the scores………… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And this Thursday (21st March) we had the privilege of taking a group of                             

Year 5 & 6 to attend a Football Festival event at Purbeck. They played very well winning 2, 

drawing 2 and losing 2.  

             

                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone that attended our Bunny Bingo !! 
 

     A ‘cracking’ time was had by all at an ‘eggcellent’ event ran by the PTA.  

     Thanks to all the volunteers who helped on the day, including Dads who mucked in putting 

     out extra chairs and tables and helped to put away too!  

 

    We raised an egg shattering £570!! And that’s after all the expenses of putting the food   

    and drinks together.  

 

    Thanks for your support!! 

    Love your PTA 😊 

                       

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

By Tabitha, Poppy, Tia, Elsie & Mr Beveridge  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 SCHOOL OFFICE REMINDERS… 

 

  
 

Hot School Lunches 
Hot school lunches are now available to book via your child’s                       

Wisepay account for after the Easter break.  

The deadline for ordering is Wednesday 27th March 24 by midday. 

 

Thank you to all who ordered their meals – if you have not ordered then you will need to provide 

a packed lunch from home for the first week back.  

Please DO NOT send your child to school without either a pre ordered hot school lunch or a 

packed lunch from home 

 

 

CAR PARKING 
 

Do we really need a serious accident for people to take this seriously? 

Nursery have asked us to remind all parents NOT to park in the designated Nursery spaces in the 

car park, double parking along the access road and misusing the drop off zone.  

Please ONLY park in the designated parking bays in the parent carpark 
 

Our Safeguarding 

Team 

End of Day Pick up 

We only allow Y5 & Y6 children with express permission to 

walk to and from school without a responsible adult. 

Please do not ask these older children to pick up their 

younger siblings. Children in Y4 and younger should be 

collected by a responsible adult from the class door. This 

is an important part of our agreed safeguarding 

arrangements. 

 

Absence Reporting 

This is polite reminder that all absences from 

school MUST be reported to the school office by 

9am on each day of absence either via the 

absence line, phone or email, 

office@sandfordprimary.dorset.sch.uk 

 

Please make sure you child’s name, class and the 

reason for absence is clearly stated 

 

 

 

Designated 

Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs. Pampin 

 

Deputy Safeguarding 

Lead 

Mr. Sampson 

 

Deputy Safeguarding 

Lead 

Mr. Beveridge  
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Dates for your Diary/Calendar 
  

 

 
 

Fri 22nd Big Walk & Wheel Week – Walk, Scoot or cycle to school (last day) 

             After School Clubs finish today with the exception of AJM Sports 
 

 

Mon 25th 

 

Tues 26th Saplings – Easter Eggstravaganza Craft afternoon  
                AJM Sports After School Clubs finish today 

 

Wed 27th HOT LUNCH ORDERING DEADLINE FOR W/C 15th April any queries need to be reported to the office  

                    before midday. 

 

Thurs 28th  INSET DAY – No children in school 

 

Fri 29th EASTER HOLIDAY STARTS – children return Monday 15th April 

 

 

 

 

 

w/b Monday 15th April SIGN UP FOR NEW CLUBS WEEK! 

 

w/b Monday 22nd April   SUMMER CLUBS DUE TO START 

 

w/b Monday 29th April    

 

w/b Monday 6th May  (SCHOOL CLOSED MONDAY 6th MAY)    

 

w/b Monday 13th May  SATS WEEK (Y6) 

ARTS WEEK IN SCHOOL YrR-Yr5 TBC 

 

w/b Monday 20th May ARTS WEEK FOR Y6 TBC 

 

 

w/b Monday 27th May SCHOOL CLOSED FOR HALF TERM WEEK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

WHATS GOING ON… 



 



  



  



  



 



 

 
 
  



 
 
 
 
  

 

  

 



 
  

 

 
 

https://rockley.org/media-hub/easter-adventure-hunt 
 

 

https://rockley.org/media-hub/easter-adventure-hunt


 
 
  

 



 



 
 
 
 
 

 

Term Dates 2023 - 2024 
 

AUTUMN TERM 2023 

 

Inset Day  Friday 1st September 2023 (School Closed) 

First Day  Monday 4th September 2023 

Last Day  Thursday 19th October 2023 

Inset Day  Friday 20th October 2023 (School Closed) 

Half Term  Monday 23rd October – Friday 27th October 2023 

First Day  Monday 30th October 2023 

Last Day  Friday 15th December 2023 

 

Christmas Holidays Monday 18th December – Friday 31st December 2023 

 

SPRING TERM 2024 

 

Bank Holiday            Monday 1st January 2024 (School Closed) 

Inset Day   Tuesday 2nd January 2024 (School Closed) 

First Day                    Wednesday 3rd January 2024 

Last Day   Friday 9th February 2024       

Half Term                  Monday 12th February- Friday 16th February 2024 

First Day   Monday 19th February 2024 

Last Day                   Wednesday 27th March 2024 

Inset Day   Thursday 28th March 2024 

 

Easter Holidays        Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April 2024 

 

SUMMER TERM 2024 

 

First Day   Monday 15th April 2024 

Bank Holiday            Monday 6th May 2024 (School Closed) 

Last Day   Friday 24th May 2024 

Half term                   Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 2024 

Inset Day   Monday 3rd June 2024 

First Day   Tuesday 4th June 2024 

Last Day   Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

 

Summer Holidays     Wednesday 24th July – Monday 2nd September 2024 

 

 


